
After careful review, and in accordance with our Standard Governing Disclosures of Sensitive Personal Data, 
the Commission has opted to use a pseudonym for the Appellant to appropriately balance their privacy 
interests with the Commission’s statutory obligation to provide the public with a transparent record of its 
deliberative process and interpretation of civil service law.


























































